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         June 21, 2019 

Dear Pastors and Friends, 

Thank you for your prayers. We are grateful for how the Lord is working in lives here. 

Since our last letter to you, there have been both good and bad things that have happened 

in our ministry, but we know that God can use even the bad to bring about good! We are 

so thankful for that assurance! 

Concerning the baptism we asked you to 

help pray for, everything went well. There 

were three baptized - Sambat, Lynda, and 

Bo-tee. Continue to pray for them and two 

other young converts, Heng and Diup, to be 

faithful to church and continue to grow in 

the Lord.  

Thank you for praying for Sara’s father during his illness. Once he started taking his 

medication regularly, he recovered rather quickly. In the last couple of weeks, however, 

we have been dealing with another illness. Danee, Srey Tuit’s younger sister, is very sick. 

You may remember her health situation from back in 2015, when she spent months in 

the hospital due to kidney failure. Ever since then, she has had her ups and downs. But 

just recently Danee was hospitalized, and then in the emergency room again. Sadly, the 

doctors have already given up hope that she will get better this time. Pray for Srey Tuit 

as she does her best to help care for Danee, and pray that God’s will be done. He alone 

is able to heal her. We are comforted knowing that there is hope, and she is sure of her 

salvation.  

Our children are just finishing up their 2018-2019 school year. Next week we will travel 

to Thailand for our yearly health checks. Then on July 29 we will begin school again, 

this time on a year-round schedule. And looking a little further ahead, to around the end 

of this coming January, we are expecting a new addition to our family! Please pray for 

both Sara’s and ______ Thach Smith’s health as we await his or her arrival. We are 

excited!   

We desire your prayers for our safety during the upcoming travel, and that we would all 

receive good reports from the doctors. We hope to do some special things with the church 

during our break from school. Pray for sinners to be saved, and for the saved in their 

relationship with Christ. We truly appreciate your support and prayers! May God bless 

you all! 

By His grace, 
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